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A Note From Pastor Mark 
 

I hope your summer is going well.  Summers are good for lots of things -- vacations, 
boating and other water activities like swimming, and staying caught up with yard work and 
projects around the house.  During these extra hot days, I’m thankful for modern inventions 
such as air conditioning.  When I was a kid growing up in Minnesota, the place to be on those 
steamy summer days was Larson’s grocery store on Main Street, one of the few places in 
town that had such an amenity. 

 
Summers are good for lots of things, but especially for making memories.  Fifty years 

later, I still have vivid memories of family vacations to the Black Hills and Mount Rushmore, 
and to Duluth and the North Shore of Lake Superior, where we toured the giant ore boats, 
and I listened to my dad engage some Swedish sailors in conversation, using the language 
that he grew up speaking, Norwegian. 

 
Summers are also great opportunities to create what I would call faith-based               

memories.  These are memories that help us to experience the presence and reality of God.  
I’ve heard it said that memories are the milestones by which we mark our journeys with God.  
When Paul wrote his second letter to Timothy, you can tell that Paul is encouraging him to 
draw from a rich portfolio of memories:  “Now you have observed my teaching, my conduct, 
my aim in life, my faith, my patience, my love, my steadfastness, my persecutions and              
suffering the things that happened to me in Antioch, Iconium, and Lystra. What persecutions I 
endured! Yet the Lord rescued me from all of them.” (2 Timothy 3:10-11) 

 
What this means, among other things, is that we significantly impact people,                

especially children and youth, by creating vivid memories through which they watch, hear, 
see, or are touched by God at work. 

 
Over the years I have been a pastor, I have had many opportunities to create                

memories with and for young people, as we have traveled and experienced camps, mission 
trips, overnight and weekend retreats, weeks at Lakeside, and national youth gatherings.  
Most of those memories have been sublime, but others have been learning experiences in 
patience and perseverance.  Several of the more memorable ones include a church van that 
broke down at inopportune times, or being stuck in a stalled subway in Atlanta, causing us to 
miss an evening program at the National Youth Gathering. 

 
I am sure that many positive memories have been and will be created this summer.  

As I write this, Grace’s youth director, Heather, is leading a group of congregation and           
community children and youth in group activities at Wendel Miller Park and Bike Trail, one of 
many activity days scheduled this summer for what we are calling “Summer Park Tour.” 

 
Other events that will create memories this summer will be LIFT sponsored Vacation 

Bible School at Hayes United Methodist Church.  Our theme will be “To Mars and Beyond,” 
so it will be very much an “out of this world” experience!  On Thursday, August 12, LIFT is 
sponsoring a Block Party from 3-7pm, and will feature a car show, a bounce house, free food, 
a DJ playing your favorite tunes, free school supplies, and an outdoor worship service. Hope 
you can make it -- bring your camera, and capture the memories! 

 
I certainly hope that this summer will be a memorable one, and that your experiences 

and memories of it will capture the grace and the goodness of God. 
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Interim Update 
 Reported by Pastor Mark 
 
 On Monday, July 12, I met from 5:30 - 8:30 pm with members of Council and the 
Transition Team for a time of learning about the Interim Process and how it will unfold at 
Grace. We began with a box supper and a brief Council meeting to approve essential              
reports. Our time together continued as we reviewed the stages, tasks, and focus points of 
the interim time, which are all the work of the congregation. 
 
 We reviewed a blank Ministry Site Profile, the multi-page document that will describe 
Grace to potential pastoral candidates, including the gifts, talents and abilities that you          
believe your new pastor will need. 
 
 We viewed a video presentation by Dr. Peter Steinke, a leadership consultant who 
has served as a parish pastor, therapist, and is the founder of the organization Healthy  
Congregations.  Dr. Steinke speaks of the congregation as an emotional system, and the 
importance of managing in positive ways times of anxiety in the congregation. 
 
 Finally, I presented some biblical and theological concepts using an essay that was 
written by Dr. Timothy Wengert, former professor at United Lutheran Theological Seminary 
in Philadelphia, who outlined three areas which must shape our future as congregations, 
synods, and a national church body: Our commitment to the Bible, the centrality of worship, 
and the witness to the gospel as shaped by our Lutheran Confessions. 
 
 At the end of our session I met with members of the Transition Team to schedule our 
first meeting, which will be Thursday, July 22.  The Transition Team will be gathering                
information about the community and input from congregation members over the next five to 
six months, so they will be able to complete a Ministry Site Profile which will as much as 
possible reflect the heart and will of the congregation regarding the kind of leader that is 
needed at Grace for the next stage of your life together. 
 
 Members of the Transition Team are: Ed Muffler, Larry McElfresh, Michael Amor, 
Beth Muffler, Becky Seibert, Jean Dupey, and Peggy Kiser.  Keep them in your prayers.  
You will be hearing more from them in the coming weeks and months. 

 

WEDNESDAY SPIRIT WILL BE BACK  
BEGINNING SEPTEMBER 8, 2021!  

 

Yes, we will resume our Spirit program and each evening will begin with Dinner 
Church! This is a whole new way to worship here at Grace. We will eat dinner while 
we worship in an easy and casual way. Help is needed with the meal so if you are 
able to help our Kitchen Minister prepare and serve the meal, please call the church 
office at 419-332-1558 and sign up!!  



 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL   
 

Minutes July 12, 2021 
 
• An abbreviated Council meeting was held to allow time for the Transition Process Workshop. 
• Property Committee is working with Midwest Maintenance to schedule necessary building repairs to 

be done this fall. 
• Council members and  the Transition Team participated in a 3-hour training workshop led by Pr. 

Mark.  Members reviewed handouts and watched a very informative video. 
• The Executive Board and Council will meet again at their regularly scheduled time on August 9. 
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A Note from GLCW (Grace Lutheran Church Women), 
 

Thankoffering Weekend  (September 18/19) will be here before we know it!  Donations 
are still needed for the various kits that will be packed and shipped for Lutheran World 
Relief.  Items can be dropped off at the church office during regular business hours. 
 

PERSONAL CARE KITS: dark colored bath towels (52x27), bath size bar soap (in original 
wrapper), adult size toothbrush (In original package), wide tooth combs (No picks),  
metal nail clippers 
 

BABY CARE KITS: diaper pins or large safety pins, cloth diapers, gowns or sleepers 
(without feet), jackets, sweaters, or sweatshirts with hoods or include a baby cap (sizes 
6-24mos.), socks, receiving blankets (cotton, flannel, light-weight crocheted or knitted), 
light-weight cotton t-shirts (No onesies), dark colored hand towels, gentle bath sized 
soap (in original wrapper) 
 

FABRIC KITS:  cotton or cotton-blend fabrics (2 1/4 yards of 60”, 3 yards of 44”, and 4 
yards of 36”), 2 spools of  matching thread (250-300 yards per spool). 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

WEEKDAY MORNINGS at 8:30 a.m. Good Morning Devotion with  
Moe - via Facebook Live. You can find Maureen on Facebook at Maureen McClure Pump. 
 
 

TUESDAY 1:00 p.m. - Proverbs & Parables a Study via Zoom - for those that still wish to  
gather around God’s word, but are not ready to venture out to church. For details on how to   

connect with Zoom for this Bible study, contact Maureen at  maureenpump@yahoo.com 
 
 

SUNDAY 6:00 p.m.  Virtual Prayer Group with Maureen via Zoom will meet on August 1 at        
6 p.m. Please email Maureen at maureenpump@yahoo.com and she will send you the 
ZOOM link. 
 

For Online Bible Study with interactive posts and Facebook Live moments  
throughout the week, connect through the LIFT Fremont Facebook page.  

 
 

Grace Lutheran worship is posted weekly online at www.gracefremont.org 
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JUGGLING ACT -  HEY LADIES, do you feel like your days 
are spent doing a juggling act? So many of us do. We             
juggle family, work and social issues every day.                    
Sometimes it feels like no one understands what we are 
dealing with. But that is not true! Many of us are doing our 
own juggling acts! Come and join with other women who 
are juggling just like you. We have dinner together at           

5:30 p.m. on the fourth Tuesday of the month. Currently we are going to The 
Garrison. The group will meet on July 27 and again on August 24.                   
Please call the church office at 419-332-1558 and let us know you are          
planning to attend so there are enough seats for all.  

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP FOR THOSE WHO HAVE LOST A SPOUSE    
 

If you have lost your spouse and could benefit from the support of others who are        
experiencing the same grief, this group is open to you. Join us on Monday, August 16 
at 6 p.m. in the church lounge. This is a time when we share a devotion, prayer and    
mutual support through discussion and shared experiences. Questions? Call 
Maureen in the church office or send an email to maureenpump@yahoo.com 

 

 

NEW BIBLE STUDY - Maureen is leading a study on Proverbs 
and Parables each Monday at 1 p.m. in the lounge. If you                   
are interested in attending contact Maureen at                               
maureenpump@yahoo.com  



 

 

DO YOU HAVE A 7TH OR 8TH GRADER IN 
YOUR LIFE? Are they ready to start confirmation 
classes this fall? Classes will begin in September. For 
more information or to register your child please call 
the church office, 419-332-1558.    
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SUMMER PARK TOUR AUGUST STOPS 
 
 

August 4 - Rodger Young Park, 1111 Tiffin St., Fremont, 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. 
 

August 11 - Biggs-Kettner & Bike Trail, 600 St. Joseph St. (By the Rec   
                              Center), 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. 
 

August 16 - Birchard Park, 1316 Croghan St., 6:30 - 7:30 p.m. 
 

August 18 - Hopfinger Zimmerman Memorial Park, 4909 W. Oak Harbor Rd., Port Clinton, 
9:30 - 10:30 a.m.  
 
 

For more information please scan the QR code  
included in this announcement. 

FOODIE NIGHT - Jesus gathered with his people at meals. Do you like to make fun things 

to eat or would you like to learn more about cooking? Middle and High School youth are invited to 
join us on Monday, August 9 at 5 p.m. Send your menu suggestions to Heather by email 
HeatherRHawn@gmail.com 

FALL INTO LAKESIDE 
 

This fall Middle and High 
School youth are invited to 
join us at Fall Into Lakeside. 
This one-day event will be 
held on Saturday, October 
2 from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
Youth interested should  
contact Heather Hawn for 
more information.  

 

LOOKING FOR LEGOS - Do you have 
Legos at home collecting dust? This fall we will 
kick off a Brick Bible ministry. To make this 
learning through building experience possible 
we are looking for donations of regular sized 
Legos and inter-locking bricks. Your donations 
can  be brought to the church office or left in 
the  activities  office. For more information con-
t a c t  H e a t h e r  H a w n  a t  H e a t h e r -
RHawn@gmail.com.  

UPDATE - 2022 ELCA YOUTH GATHERING - Are you interested in attending the ELCA Youth 
Gathering in Minneapolis July 24 - 28, 2022? The  Gathering is open to youth currently in grades 7 - 
11. Youth who are interested should contact Heather Hawn by email at HeatherRHawn@gmail.com A             
non-refundable deposit of $150 will be due in October 2021. 

mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com
mailto:HeatherRHawn@gmail.com


 

 
MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT 
WORK, as we reach out to our     
neighbors with an evening of fun, food                
and fellowship on Thursday, August 
12. The areas where help is needed are: 
set-up, teardown, food service  and 
miscellaneous help. If you can help 
please call the church office. For more 
information please scan the QR code 
on page 8. Thank you! 
 
 
SET UP: 9 a.m. - until done 
 

TEARDOWN: 7 p.m. - until done 
  
MISCELLANIOUS HELP:  
 3 - 5 p.m. or 5 - 7 p.m. 
 

SERVE FOOD: 3 - 5 p.m. or 5 - 7 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE LIFT PASTOR 
 

In the midst of summer weather and seasonal activities, it is important for us to keep  
focus on our mission as LIFT congregations. There is a lot of momentum as we prepare 
for the Block Party on August 12. I’m excited about this even, not just  because I like a 
good festivity, but because I know it is important for us to reach out to the community. 
It will have fun times like the car show and bounce house, but we will also share school  
supplies and collect food pantry items. Worshipping together will tie the day together.  
 
LIFT has a strong focus on community. Our Mercy Fund has been helping families with 
rent and utility assistance. The Bridge of Hope food pantry has renewed energy in  
reaching the community. 
 
The outer space theme for LIFT’s Vacation Bible School is This Heart is to Mars and  
Beyond! I find it appropriate because it describes God’s love for us. God’s grace  
encompasses more than we could ever imagine. As we make connections in the  
community, we discover what God is up to all around us! 
 

Pastor Paul Bailie 

NEWS 
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News from the Ark ! 
We are happy to announce the hiring of Andrea Hirt as the new Administrator of 
Noah’s Ark Preschool!   Andrea is busy preparing for the upcoming school year and 
is looking forward to an exciting year with the students! We welcome Andrea and 
are excited to have her on board!   
 

NOAH’S ARK OPEN HOUSE:  Thursday, September 2, 6-7pm 
SCHOOL BEGINS:  September 7 - Tuesday-Thursday Class 
                                    September 8 - Monday-Wednesday-Friday Class 
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July 4  - Bennett Michael Valerio,  son of                      
                    Sean & Rachel (Sachs) Valerio 

 

July 11 - Cameron James Chavez, son of 
                     Darin & Jennifer Chavez 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ARTICLES  

IS WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 18. 

 

The newsletter will be assembled  
on Thursday, August 25. 

With Sympathy 
 

Scott Wood 

To those couples celebrating 50  
or more years of wedded bliss! 

 
 

August 9, 1958 - Dennis & Ardis Curliss 
                                 720 Tucker Rd. 
 

August 12, 1948 - Ben & Donna Cooley 
                 1611 Ell Dr.   
 

August 19, 1960 - Charles & Patricia Mowry 
                                 533 Third Ave. 
 

August 23, 1969 - David & Ruth Byers 
                                1671 S. Buchanan St. 

THANK YOU  

A Special thank you to the Druckenmiller Estate 
for the contribution made to the Endowment 
Fund. If you want to be the Light of Christ after 
your earthly journey has run it’s course,                  
then consider a contribution to the Endowment 
Fund as part of your estate planning process. 
Currently, the return on the Fund’s investments is 
used to support a variety of stewardship and               
outreach activities. Please contact any of the           
following members of the Endowment Fund 
leadership if you have questions: Al Mehlow, 
chair; Barry Luse, vice-chair, Bill Wingard, 
treasurer; or Matt Moss, secretary. 

DID YOU KNOW THERE IS FINANCIAL 
HELP FOR MEMBERS? During these difficult               
financial times some of us might need a little help 
with our rent, house payment, or utilities. Did 
you know you are able to receive this help from 
your church? My Brother’s Keeper is a member 
to member ministry fund found here at Grace.                     
Everything is kept confidential. If you find                  
yourself needing a little help in the areas           
mentioned and are a member of Grace contact 
Maureen through the church office at 419-332-
1558.  
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NEW BABY 
 

July 1 - Amelia Rose Williams, daughter of  
                   Seth & Lisa (Billings) Williams 

D I D  Y O U  F O R G E T              
SOMETHING? ARE YOU 
MISSING A SPECIAL DISH 
OR CONTAINER? The  
kitchen area is getting it’s 
annual summer cleaning and 
there are quite a few dishes 
that have collected from past 
funeral meal donations. If 
you’ve brought food for a  
funeral meal and forgot to 
come back for your dish, 
please stop down in the 
kitchen to pick it up. All the 
dishes are laid out on the 
counter. Thank you! 



 

FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE: for the 
month of August, we will collect             
spaghetti noodles and sauce. Please 
take your items directly to the Food 
Pantry located in the Share & Care 
building. Food Pantry hours are M - F, 
12noon to 2:30pm. 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 

Happy Birthday to those who are celebrating 75 years and more! 
 
 

 

August 3   Mary Coleman                              815 Whittlesey St. 
 

August 3   Dennis Curliss                                   720 Tucker Rd. 
 

August 3   Henry Seibert                               4215 W. State St. 
 

August 5   Ronald Jess                    4666 W. Lakeshore Dr., Port Clinton, 43452 
 

August 6   James McGue                            1545 Buckland Ave. 
 

August 10   Eileen Hazlett                     505 S. Chillicothe Rd, Aurora 44202 
 

August 17   Joan Sachs                                  88 Westwood Dr. 
 

August 18   Velda Bowersox           1545 Fangboner Rd., Rm. 202 
 

August 19   Dotti Borden          3172 N. Marina View Dr. Port Clinton 43452 
 

August 22   Paul Zilles                         131 Berkshire Dr. 
 

August 23   Albert Stokes                                          1634 Williams Dr. 
 

August 25   Kent Watkins                                 1547 Emmett Dr. 
 

August 27   Evelyn Taylor                  1203 Kentucky Ave. 
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WANTED: LIVE STREAM TECHS! 

Are you computer savvy? We are looking for 
individuals willing to learn how to run the  new 
live streaming equipment and cameras during 
Sunday morning worship. If you are interested 
or you want more information please contact 
H e a t h e r  H a w n  b y  e m a i l  a t                            
HeatherRHawn@gmail.com or by calling the 
church office, 419-332-1558.  

MEN IN MISSION - GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH RADIO BROADCASTS 
 

The unprecedented times that we are all experiencing has changed the way we interact with the world 
around us. During these unusual times our radio ministry has an even more important role in making the 
Sunday message available for more people. We want to thank and make special mention of all the faithful 
supporters of the radio ministry during the last few months. Without you this ministry would not be               
possible. If you are interested in sponsoring a radio broadcast please contact Les Widmer, 419-341-1850. 
The cost to sponsor a broadcast is $72.50. The broadcast can be heard each Sunday morning at 9:30 a.m. 
on  Eagle 99.1.  

  
July 4 - was given as a gift to the congregation. 
 

July 11 - was given by Dotti Borden in thanks for your prayers for my recovery. 
 

July 18 - was given in memory of LaMar Garner, by Donna Garner 



 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
 

Pastor Mark Bogen, Intentional Interim  
   mark@bogen.org 
Maureen Pump, Synodically Authorized Minister 
  maureenpump@yahoo.com 
Linda Baumer, Office/Financial Administrator 
   gracefremont@yahoo.com 
Tricia Dabrunz, Secretary/Receptionist 
   dabrunztricia@yahoo.com 
Heather Hawn, Youth Minister ~ Middle/High School 
    heatherrhawn@gmail.com 
Tom Curry, Director of Music, 
         musicatgracelutheran@yahoo.com 

Noah’s Ark Preschool 
       noahs_ark_fremont@yahoo.com 
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Return Service Requested 
 
 
 
Office Hours – 9:00am-4:00pm, M-Th 
                         9:00 a.m.-1:00p.m., F 
   Phone:  419-332-1558 
   E-mail:  gracefremont@yahoo.com 
  Web page:  www.gracefremont.org 

Non-Profit 
Paid 

Fremont, OH 
Permit #133 

 

COUNTY FAIRS 
 

SENECA COUNTY FAIR: July 26 - August 1 
SANDUSKY COUNTY FAIR: AUGUST 24 - 29 

 
 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL 
 

NOAH’S ARK PRESCHOOL - September 7 & 8 
 

FREMONT CITY SCHOOLS  
  August 30: Grades 1 - 5, 6 & 9 
 August 31: Grades 7 - 8, 10 - 12 
 September 1: Kindergarten 

 

CLYDE-GREENSPRINGS SCHOOLS - August 31 
 

GIBSONBURG SCHOOLS - September 1 

 

OLD FORT SCHOOLS - August 24 

 

BISHOP HOFFMAN CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
 September 1 
 



         SUNDAY     MONDAY      TUESDAY            Wednesday         Thursday             Friday              Saturday 

1 
 

NOISY OFFERING 
 
7:45 Worship/Communion 
10:00 Worship/Communion 
 
6:00 Virtual Prayer Group with  
               Maureen via Zoom 

 2 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study -  Lounge 

3 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
11:00 Worship Committee  - 
             Lounge 
 
1:00 Bible Study via Zoom  
                with Maureen 

 
 

4 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 

9:30 - 10:30 Park Tour at Rodger  
           Young Park 
 

  

5 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 

 
11:30 Soup Kitchen 
  
 
  

6 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 

 
 
  

7 
 
 
4:00 Worship/Communion 

 
 

8 
 

 
7:45 Worship/Communion 
10:00 Worship/Communion 
 

9 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
1:00 Bible Study -  Lounge 
 
5:00 Foodie Night for Middle & 
           High School Youth - 
            Kitchen 
6:30 Executive Committee  
7:30 Church Council 

10 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study via Zoom  
                with Maureen 
 
 

11 
 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
9:30 - 10:30 Park Tour at Biggs- 
           Kettner Park & Bike Trail 

12 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
11:30 Soup Kitchen 
 
3 - 7 LIFT Block Party  
  
 

13 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 

14 
 
4:00 Worship/Communion 

    15 
 

FOOD PANTRY CHALLENGE 
(spaghetti and sauce) 

  
7:45 Worship/Communion 
10:00 Worship/Communion 
 
  

16 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study -  Lounge 
 
6:00 Grief Group - Lounge 
 
6:30 - 7:30 Park Tour at Birchard 
              Park 
 

17 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study via Zoom  
                with Maureen 
 
  

                      18 
G & T DEADLINE 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
9:30 - 10:30 Park Tour at  
             Hopfinger Zimmerman  
             Memorial Park,  
             Port Clinton 
 

19 
 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 11:30 Soup Kitchen 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
  
 
 
 
 

21 
 
4:00 Worship/Communion 
 
 

22 
 

 
7:45 Worship/Communion 
10:00 Worship/Communion 
 
 

23 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study -  Lounge 
 
 
 
 

24 
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study via Zoom  
                with Maureen 
 
5:30 Juggling Act - Garrison 

25 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
  
 
              

26 
G & T ASSEMBLED 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
11:30 Soup Kitchen 
  
 

  
 
  

27 
 

 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
 
 
 
 

 

28 
 
4:00 Worship/Communion 

29 
 
7:45 Worship/Communion 
 
10:00 Worship/Communion 
 
 

30  
 
8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
11:00 GLCW Board Meeting 
1:00 Bible Study -  Lounge 

 
 

31 
 

8:30 Morning Devotion with Moe 
 
1:00 Bible Study via Zoom  
             with Maureen 
 
 

  
  

  

2021 



 

August 7 & 8  -  

     GREETERS:  R. Fisher (Narthex), V. Seville (Baker Street) (4:00 p.m.) 

    D. Zilles (Narthex); S. Zilles (Baker Street) (7:45 a.m.)  

   R. Cooper (Narthex); D. Cooper (Baker Street) (10:00 a.m.)  

     USHERS: G. & J. Dupey (7:45 a.m.); S. Nossaman, B. Bowlus (10:00 a.m.) 

     COMMUNION ASSITANTS:  K. & A. Overmyer (7:45 a.m.); Hawn Family (10:00 a.m.) 

     DEACONS:  T. Schling, C. Scranton (7:45 a.m.) 

     DEACONS/CLOSERS:  B. Muffler, C. Amor (10:00 a.m.) 

August 14 & 15 -  

     GREETERS:  B. Seibert (Narthex), M. Fuchs (Baker Street) (4:00 p.m.) 

     B. Schling (Narthex); P. Antesberger  (Baker Street) (7:45 a.m.)  

     L. & B. McElfresh (Narthex); C. Slemmer (Baker Street) (10:00 a.m.)  

     USHERS: R. Haynes, K. Klohn (7:45 a.m.); M. Amor, J. Avers (10:00 a.m.) 

     COMMUNION ASSITANTS:  S. Keller, B. Bradford (7:45 a.m.); A. & B. Fisher (10:00 a.m.) 

     DEACONS: R. House, N. Wilfong (7:45 a.m.) 

     DEACONS/CLOSERS: B. Hollister, J. Overmyer (10:00 a.m.) 

August 21 & 22 -  

    GREETERS:  J. James (Narthex), C. Smith (Baker Street) (4:00 p.m.) 

   N. Bauer (Narthex); R. Bauer (Baker Street) (7:45 a.m.)  

   K. Burmeister  (Narthex); J. Overmyer (Baker Street) (10:00 a.m.)  

     USHERS: K. Overmyer, P. Pelphrey (7:45 a.m.); S. Burmeister, D. Cooper (10:00 a.m.) 

     COMMUNION ASSITANTS:  R. House, D. Zilles (7:45 a.m.); M. & M. Gedeon (10:00 a.m.) 

     DEACONS:  C. Scranton, T. Schling (7:45 a.m.) 

     DEACONS/CLOSERS: A. Fisher, K. Smith (10:00 a.m.) 

July 31 & August 1 -  

     GREETERS:  L. Stewart (Narthex), L. Wadsworth (Baker Street) (4:00 p.m.) 

     D. Polter (Narthex); C. Polter (Baker Street) (7:45 a.m.)  

     P. Bargerstock (Narthex); C. Haaser (Baker Street) (10:00 a.m.)  

     USHERS: D. Zilles, P. Pelphrey (7:45 a.m.); G. Nossaman, L. McElfresh(10:00 a.m.) 

     COMMUNION ASSITANTS:  R. & N. Bauer (7:45 a.m.);  L. & J. Overmyer (10:00 a.m.) 

     DEACONS:  N. Wilfong, C. Scranton (7:45 a.m.) 

     DEACONS/CLOSERS: A. Fisher, J. Overmyer (10:00 a.m.) 

August 28 & 29 - GREETERS:  C. Smith (Narthex), B. Seibert (Baker Street) (4:00 p.m.) 

    J. Gangwer (Narthex); D. Burkett (Baker Street) (7:45 a.m.)  

    M. Amor (Narthex); C. Slemmer (Baker Street) (10:00 a.m.)  

     USHERS: K. Watkins, D. Zilles (7:45 a.m.); D. Curliss, L. McElfresh (10:00 a.m.) 

     COMMUNION ASSITANTS:  B. Brandford, D. Zilles (7:45 a.m.);  

                                                          L. & J. Overmyer (10:00 a.m.) 

     DEACONS:  R. House, N. Wilfong (7:45 a.m.) 

     DEACONS/CLOSERS: B. Muffler, C. Amor (10:00 a.m.) 

September 4 & 5 -  

    GREETERS:  L. Wadsworth (Narthex) (4:00 p.m. Saturday) 

    L. Stewart (Baker Street)  

    C. Polter (Narthex) (7:45 a.m. Sunday)  

                            D. Polter (Baker Street)  

    L. Halm (Narthex) (10:00 a.m. Sunday   

                            J. Overmyer (Baker Street) 

     USHERS: S. Keller, P. Pelphrey (7:45 a.m. Sunday) 

                      G. Nossaman, S. Nossaman (10:00 a.m. Sunday) 

     COMMUNION ASSITANTS:   

             K. & A. Overmyer (7:45 a.m. Sunday) 

                   P. Antesberger, M. Muffler(10:00 a.m. Sunday) 

     DEACONS:  T. Schling, C. Scranton (7:45 a.m. Sunday) 

     DEACONS/CLOSERS:  

                                   B. Hollister, K. Smith(10:00 a.m. Sunday) 


